General Meeting Minutes – April 14, 2015
			
The April 14, 2015 General Meeting for the Central Missouri CPCU Society Chapter was called to order at 8:00 AM at Country Club of Missouri with Chapter President Lori Meyer presiding.  
Lori introduced our speaker Kirby Cameron, CPCU, Manager of Employee Training at Shelter Insurance, who presented on the topic of “Developing Yourself”.
Following the presentation, President Lori Meyer thanked Mr. Cameron and presented him with a copy of the chapter donation of $50 to the Rainbow House on his behalf.   
March 2015 Minutes Approval – there were no additions or corrections.   
March 2015 Treasurer’s Report Approval – there were no additions or corrections.   
President Meyer announced that our chapter has received the “Gold with Distinction” award for 2014 COE.
Committee Reports
Young Driver Program – Russ Baker reported that there were 100 students that attended the program at Rock Bridge High School and they will likely hold one next year during the day at Hickman High School.  70 attended the evening program at Hickman.  The guest speaker was very effective. Russ thanked Matt Bronson and Marjorie Tveitnes for their help. 
Education – Andrea Stockman provided an update on the chapter essay scholarship.  Essays were collected and the winner has been chosen.  They will announce the winner at the May chapter meeting.  The scholarship winner and parents will attend the May meeting.  5 judges reviewed essays received from students representing 5 different high schools.  Andrea also provided a CPD update.  We had one new qualifier in the past month – Lisa Gordon.  Lisa was presented with chapter tumbler.  Total CPD count for the chapter is at 40.  The number has been down the past few months because some members are in the process of renewing.  Some qualifiers have either moved on or not renewed membership. 
I-Day – Monica Richey-Pfeiffer provided an update.  The committee has been meeting.  Monica is working with Dr. Fred Travis at MU and the event will be held at the Reynold Alumni Center this year.  The agenda includes 2 speakers from the Annual Meeting circuit plus a motivational speaker.  She reported that the agenda is close to being firm. 
Candidate Development – President Lori Meyer read an update report provided by Tammy Canton.  A survey has been sent to CPCU candidates to inquire about their need for tutoring and mentoring. Tammy is still waiting on responses. 
Joe Knollenberg won the prize drawing (tumbler and gift card) for wearing CPCU apparel.  The attendance prize for a gift card and tumbler was awarded to Susan Loesing. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]There was no other business. The meeting adjourned at 8:49 AM.  Our next meeting will be May 12, 2015.  Matt Moore, VP of HDLI will present on the topic of Autonomous Cars.
Respectfully submitted,
Shawn Knauts
Chapter Secretary
